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Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority 
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TO: Board of Directors

FROM: Jill Pahl for Trent Cave - Manager 
Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority 

REPORT BY: Jill Pahl, Asst Dir of Environmental Management, 253-4410 

SUBJECT: Leachate and Reclaimed Water Agreement Award.

RECOMMENDATION

LEACHATE AND RECLAIMED WATER AGREEMENT AWARD.
REQUESTED ACTION:  Award of the contract for the “Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority 
Leachate and Reclaimed Water Facilities, Agreement 05-01", to North Bay Construction Inc., of 
Petaluma, California, for their low bid of $968,897.45, and authorization for the Chair to sign the 
construction contract.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY

The Authority constructed landfill leachate extraction system which was completed two years ago.  The 
Authority has been working with the City of American Canyon and Vallejo Sanitation and Flood 
Control District to complete the alignment of the transmission line.  In addition to the leachate line, a 
reclaimed water line for the City will be included in a large portion of the project.
 
The Board of Directors approved the plans and specifications for the "Napa-Vallejo Waste 
Management Authority Leachate and Reclaimed Water Facilities Agreement 05-01" on February 3, 
2005 for advertisement for bids.  The bids were received and opened on April 25, 2005 with the 
following results: 

CONTRACTOR  BID AMOUNT
North Bay Contruction, Inc $968,897.45



The Manager recommends awarding the work for the "Napa-Vallejo Waste Management Authority 
Leachate and Reclaimed Water Facilities Agreement 05-01" to the apparent low bidder, North Bay 
Construction, Inc., for their low bid of $968,897.45of Petaluma, CA.

W.R. Forde Associates    $1,068,837.00
California Trenchless     $1,099,134.00
G.D. Nielson Construction, Inc.    $1,119,703.00
Atlas Peak Construction $1,258,498.00   
Hess Construction Co., Inc.    $1,426,971.00
K.J. Woods Construction Co., Inc.    $1,510,450.00

FISCAL IMPACT

Is there a Fiscal Impact? No

ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT

ENVIRONMENTAL DETERMINATION: It has been determined that this type of project does not have a significant 
effect on the environment and is exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act.

BACKGROUND AND DISCUSSION

None.

SUPPORTING DOCUMENTS

None

Manager:  Approve

Reviewed By: Jill Pahl
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